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Mr. H.H. Asadourian, President 
Hagop Asadourian Rug Co. Inc. 
276 Fifth Avenue (sixth floor) 
New York, New York 10001 

Dear Mr. Asadourian: 

February 8, 1979 

We greatly appreciate your thoughtfulness and qenerosity in 
donating the beautiful 4' 11" x 3' 5" rug made by Armenian orphans 
in Ghazir (Syria) Orphanage of the Near East Relief, which were­
ceived in December 1978. 

It is our understanding that this rug is valued ataa minimum 
of $2,000.00 (two thousand dollars), but it is worth much more to 
us. 

~Ie are most grateful. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 


